

Frank Edelblut Commissioner Christine M. Brennan Deputy Commissioner

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 101 Pleasant Street Concord, NH 03301 TEL. (603) 271-3495 FAX (603) 271-1953

## Bureau of Special Education Support FY'23 Memo #29

Date: March 16, 2023

To: Superintendents of Schools

Administrators of Special Education

From: Office of the Commissioner of Education

Division of Learner Support

Bureau of Special Education Support

RE: Indicators 11 & 12 Monitoring Timeframe Change for FFY23

The New Hampshire Department of Education (NHED), Bureau of Special Education Support (Bureau) is writing with information for LEAs relative to the change in monitoring timeframe for Indicator 11: Child Find and Indicator 12: Early Childhood Transition, beginning in Federal Fiscal Year 2023 (FFY'23) in school year 2023-2024.

Pursuant to the federal requirements for the measurement of Indicators 11 and 12, as NH has a statewide data system for special education, both indicators are required to include data for the entire reporting year and not a sample set.

This change will go into effect beginning with the analysis of the July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024 school year's data.

The calculations for Indicators 11 and 12 will not change, only the timeframe the data is collected from. Please see the attached PowerPoints for additional information.

Additional information and training will be coming regarding the new timeline for review and notification for Indicators 11 and 12.

For the 2022-2023 school year the processes will continue as previously notified.

Should you have questions, or need further clarification, please contact Brandy Pappas at Brandy.a.Pappas@doe.nh.gov or (603) 271-2178.

## Attachments:

Indicator 11 Changes to Process PowerPoint Indicator 12 Changes to Process PowerPoint